
  

 
                     

 
          Memo 

 
To: Board of Directors   
From:  Tom Weddle, General Manager 
Date:  6/18/24 
Subject:  Monthly District Projects 
 
Field Maintenance - Weed abatement has been completed at the district owned 
properties. We have also gone around the Lake Gregory area clearing around fire 
hydrants, preparing for the fireworks.  
 
The new dump truck has is finished and placed into service. We had to fabricate the 
tailgate from three small ditch gates to three larger ones. The taillights were reinforced. 
with a metal cage around them. The communication radio was used from the old dump 
truck.  
 
We have been working on our paving list from the winter leaks. County Road 
Department asked for a copy of the list, so they can help us complete it.  
 
State water boards are making all districts have an updated Cross connection control 
program. A company reached out to us to see if they could help us with one. They have 
a basic one that they use and then add all our district info into it. This will give us a more 
personalized program. The total cost was $2,500.  
 
On Cedar Ln, there is a culvert that is rotting out. It created a small sink hole, which 
happens to be right where our A/C main crosses. This snapped the bottom of the 6” 
main almost completely around.  We clamped it and placed a road plate over it until the 
County can run a new pipe. We will then make a proper section of the main.  
 
Pinecrest 6” double check valve is about 27 years old. When it was assessed, it took 
the company about 4 hours to pass it with some fenagling. Ron from CLAWA had called 
to make us aware that it would not pass the next time. A new check valve has been 
ordered and will replace the old one when water is no longer needed at that location in 
the fall.  
 
Mission Statement – The District has a short, to the point mission statement but 
unfortunately was not available when clicking the link on the website. This has been 
remedied and it reads. 



  

 
“Providing our community with a reliable water system that delivers high quality water 
for its health and safety needs.” 
 
Map On Website – We replaced the map on the website with one that you can click to 
redirect to an email link. 
 
Contact email on website – It now shows the email versus just having a link to send a 
message to the District.  
 
Camp Switzerland – There is a newer meeting installed at the camp.  
 
Lake Gregory – We plan to reach out to Lake Gregory to discuss them using well water 
to free up that amount of water for other users. We will investigate grants for new wells 
at the same time.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


